

# St Philip's bulletin



## Week ending 13.10.23

## Ofsted

We are extremely pleased and proud to announce we received, 'GOOD,' from our recent Ofsted inspection.

We would like to thank each and every parent, child and member of staff for their support and dedication to make St Philip's the best it can be.

The report is now up on the school website for you to read.

## Class information

Mrs Taylor and reception have had a very busy week with autumn treasure hunts and a visit from the police. The police were able to give them some tips to help catch a leaf thief! Let us know if you find out who it is!

Miss Brawley is proud of the children's determination with their assessment this week-Well done Year 2.

Brindley have enjoyed welcoming two new children to their class. Welcome to St Philip's; we are happy to have you join us.

Miss Davis is thrilled with the children's French pronunciation in Year 3.

Year 5 have excitedly entered a poetry competition called, 'This is me.' Good luck!

Miss Sitiwatjana was thankful to a child who brought in lots of sources relating to their great grandad who fought in WW2. The children enjoyed exploring his life and experiences of WW2.

## Sporting events

Children from years 5 and 6 took part in a hockey tournament with eight other schools and they came 2<sup>nd</sup>! Well done to all involved.

#### Harvest

We are still collecting food and toileting items for our Harvest service. The church collects our donations and distribute the items in their foodbank to families in need. All items will need to be in school by Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> please. There is a list on the website.

Thank you for any support you can offer with this.

## Upcoming events

Parents evening- 17<sup>th</sup> and 18<sup>th</sup> October (check your appointment slip). Harvest service- 18<sup>th</sup> October - Year 3 parents are invited to attend church for a 9:30am start.

Phonics workshop- 19<sup>th</sup> October- 2:30-3:15- suitable for parents with children in reception, year 1 and year 2.

#### Half term

We break up at 3:15 on Friday 20th October and return on Tuesday 31st October.